
FRIDAY 26th MAY 2023 



Dear Parents and Carers, 

This week I’m pleased to be able to share our staff plan for next year.  This is the arrangement 

for classes; teaching assistants working 1:1 or with small groups will be communicated on an 

individual basis. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*Miss Ratcliffe is getting married during the summer so she’ll be Mrs Nugent in September! 

 

Later this term, all the children will spend some time getting to know their new class-teacher.  

Teachers have already started meeting to pass on important information regarding each 

child—not just assessment data, but also more important information about how they learn 

best, what they like to do and what support they might need emotionally and socially. 

 

Class Teacher Teaching Assistant 

Nursery Mrs Davies Mrs Blower 

Reception Mrs Bridson Mrs Hughes 

Year 1 Miss Ratcliffe* Mrs Wood 

Year 2 Mrs England Miss Rooke 

Year 3 Mrs O’Hanlon/Mrs Cartwright Miss Waterson 

Year 4 Mrs Murphy Miss Wilson 

Year 5 Mr Hall Mrs Rees 

Year 6 Mr Houghton Miss Haws 

DRB 1 Miss Woods / Mrs Sweeney tbc 

DRB 2 Mrs Rigg / Miss Jenkins tbc 



Flying the Pride Flag 

June is Pride Month.  It’s an opportunity for us to celebrate the values of equality, respect 
and inclusion.  In the Primary Curriculum, children learn these values from their earliest 
years.  Sexuality is one of the 9 protected characteristics under the Equality Act UK, which 
protects people from discrimination, harassment and victimisation.  Children learn about 
Human Rights and Equality, at age appropriate levels throughout their time with us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week, each class has learnt about the Pride Flag and what each colour means.  It is a 

symbol of acceptance and respect, particularly for the LGBTQ+ community but applicable 

to everyone in society.  Of course, we’re also flying the flag to send a message of welcome 

to all our LGBTQ+ Knotty Ash family members. 

https://www.verywellmind.com/what-the-colors-of-the-new-pride-flag-mean-5189173 

 

Inset Day Staff Training 

Last Monday, we held an training day for all the teachers and teaching assistants.  One half 

of the day was about Speech and Language and adopting a programme called ‘Colourful 

Semantics’ to support children develop oracy skills.  The other half of the day was about 

Zones of Regulation, a programme to help children identify their emotions and improve 

their readiness to learn.  Thanks to all the staff for engaging so positively with these 

exciting developments for our school! 



I’m pleased to share news of a training event at The Brain Charity on Thursday 13th July 

5-6:30pm.  This informal evening session is for parents of young people with 

neurological conditions who might be concerned about the risks they face from 

YouTube and online gaming.  



Nursery 

This week in nursery has been a shorter one than usual, previously on the last day before 
half term we were so excited to finally let our butterflies go, we were so happy that all 5 
had emerged from their cocoons .  

On Tuesday we started our new topic which is all about Seaside and holidays. We read a 
story called The Lighthouse Keeper's  Lunch set in a seaside town . We found out all about 
the naughty seagulls eating Mr Grindling's lovely packed lunch and how they managed to 
stop them. Lots of children sent Mrs Davies lovely photos of themselves on holiday or on 
lovely days out over the half term break in the lovely weather. We have been talking about 
the photos and our holidays to the other children.  

We used the photos also to begin training the children to make interesting sentences using 
Colourful Semantics - this week we concentrated on asking who was in the photographs .  

We have been finding out all about the properties of 3D shapes in maths . We have been 
investigating what happens when you try to roll shapes down a slope and what happens 
when you build models with 3D shapes- can you use shapes with curved sides ? 

We have had lots of fun outside in the warm weather , doing PE on the all-weather pitch , 
running on the track and travelling in different ways on the adventure playground. We have 
enjoyed lots of water play activities as well.  



Reception 

 
 

This week the children have loved sharing all they have got up to over their half term 
holidays. They chatted during circle time and then drew pictures and had a go at writing 
about it. It is always wonderful to hear what the children have been up to and what they 
enjoyed and that they like to share that with us.  

We had a great time using the equipment for PE this week and time outside on the 
climbing equipment – some of the juniors even came to say hello. We have been learning 
all about measure in Maths and our sounds for the week are ‘ur’ and ‘ow’. 

We also discussed the Pride flag and what it represents and when we went to see it in 
the infant yard, we thought it felt right to say our daily affirmations together there. Ask 
your children if they can remember our 5 affirmations (sometimes they call them “5 
things”).  



Year 1 

 

Year 1 have had an incredible week. It all started with our brilliant trip to New 
Brighton where we met Mr Murphy’s big brother. He looked after us all at 
Bubbles with coffee and plenty of juice. The children loved the play frame 

especially the ball gun area where Mrs O'Hanlon took a direct hit  she was 

startled but thankfully no first aid was required  . We had lunch there too 
before getting to play again. We then had a stroll down to the fort on the beach 
where we played in the sand. We made sandcastles, threw rocks in the water 
and even spotted a jellyfish or two! We then enjoyed an ice cream and 
pretended to ride the lifeguard’s quad bike with his helmet on.  There were 
definitely lots of tired children on the way back home. The waves lapped along 
the shore as we listened to them while licking our ice creams. We also took 
some rubbish up to the bins at Sainsbury’s to recycle them. We capped off a 
lovely day with a biscuit and a play in Springfield Park. In PE this week, we 
practiced rolling the ball and running to stop it. We also made thank you cards 
to Greg who was the manager of Bubbles in New Brighton. We enjoyed a visit 
from Mr Mills on Thursday. He taught the children how to use book creator 
which we used to make books about our trip. 
We have also been preparing for our Phonics check next week by doing a lot of 
reading and writing practice. The children have been working hard all year to 
learn and use their sounds for reading and their writing.  



Year 2 

We had a lovely beginning to the week this week with our 
trip to New Brighton! We all had a lovely time and we even had time for a play on the beach 
with an ice cream! We were out again on Tuesday on our walk around the local area! We put 
some rubbish in the correct recycling bins at Sainsbury’s and enjoyed some time in Springfield 
Park. 

This week in Maths, we have been learning all about tally charts. The children have been 
practicing how to fill in a tally chart so that next week they will be ready to create their own 
tally charts! 

This week in PE, we started developing some football skills. The children practiced passing 
and dribbling the ball before having some shooting practice to finish! We looked at which 
parts of our feet we use to pass, receive, dribble and shoot the ball. 

In History, we have been looking at different artists from the past including Henri Matisse, 
Vincent Van Gogh and Wassily Kandinsky! The children enjoyed looking at the different styles 
of the artists and expressed their opinions on some of the paintings displayed. We started to 
compare the works of art to some of the art we see today. 



Year 3 

We've had a great week back after the restful half-term break; the children have been 
fabulous and have really impressed in both their maths and English work. In maths, we 
have been looking at angles and how to tell if an angle is acute, obtuse or a right-angle. 
This has moved on later in the week to looking at units of measure and how to measure 
things using a ruler (which can be quite a tricky skill to master). Our English topic has led 
to us writing an acrostic poem and a non-chronological report (no mean feat for 1 weeks 
worth of work!) The children have been writing about their favourite animals from the 
story 'Garbage Guts' and these finished pieces of work will all be used in their book-art 
projects that we are working on for the remainder of this term. Attached are some 
examples of some excellent pieces of writing produced in English this week. 



Year 4 

 

It has been lovely to get all of the Year 4s back to school this week. It has been lovely to 
see everyone after a week off! I have told the class that even after only one week off, they 
look more mature and are clearly almost ready for Year 5 through the way in which they 
have worked this week! In English, we have been looking at developing our descriptive 
writing and have decided to write a story narrative using a sea animal. The children have 
looked at using description that is less common and using words which are more unique. 
We have really focused on super adjectives, adverbs and adverbial phrases.   In Maths, we 
are continuing to enjoy fractions and practise the times tables. We have looked at how to 
make equivalent fractions by multiplying the numerator and denominator by the same 
number.   We have also spent time beginning our topic of the Gambia as Ms Rigg took 
time out of her week to tell us about her many travels to the smallest country in Africa! 
Finally, we enjoyed learning about the pride flag which had been raised in our playground 
to celebrate the month of June as Pride Month! It’s been busy to say the least, never mind 
the art (thank you for anyone who sent in newspapers and magazines) and PE lessons we 
have done this week.  



Year 5 

 

Year 5 have had a busy first week back! We have spent time this week exploring artists 
that portray a message through their artwork. The children looked at their differing art 
styles and learnt a little bit about them and the message they wished to share. They 
then used what they had learnt to create their own piece of artwork inspired by some 
of the artists techniques. On Friday, we also spent some time with Jay Wheeler, who is 
a local artist, to create a piece of artwork using spray paint. The children were in awe of 
Jay and loved having the opportunity to use the spray cans to create their own piece of 
artwork.  
In Maths, we have been looking at adding fractions. We now know that when adding 
fractions, the denominator must be the same. Year 5 were very lucky to have had two 
sports coaches teaching them this week. One was a tennis coach who taught them 
some new tricks and skills; we will continue to work with the tennis coach for another 5 
weeks. This Thursday, we celebrated World Ocean Day this week, looking at ways we 
can look after our ocean as we reflected on how important the ocean is for us. It has 
been an art filled week and I hope you’re all having a restful weekend enjoying the 
sunshine. 



Year 6 

 

It's been such a beautiful, sunny week for our class and we've benefitted hugely from the 

wonderful resources we have onsite here at Knotty Ash. We've been out in forest school, 

whittling and climbing in the dappled sunlight. We've had athletics trials on our new MUGA 

Astro pitch and generally every break time has been enjoyed in the glorious sunshine. In 

class, in honour of gay pride week, we've researched the origins of the pride flag and the 

new progress pride flag designed by the American artist Daniel Quasar. In science, we've 

created presentations about the experiments the children have designed and carried out 

themselves. It's been the perfect blend of hard work and fun and enjoyment. See you next 

week!  



DRB 1 

 

We’ve had such a fun week in the Infant DRB.   

We had a brilliant day in New Brighton – fun in the sun and observing jellyfish.   We also 

visited an indoor play centre – one of our best days ever 

We are going to a Cricket Tournament next week so we have been getting our bowling 

and batting skills up to scratch. 

We have had fun making chocolate crispy cakes to ensure we are able to answer ‘who?’, 

‘what?’ and ‘doing what?’ questions in practical situations. 



DRB 2 

 

What an eventful first week back we’ve had! I can’t quite believe we’re almost at the end of 
another wonderful school year, where has the year gone?! 
We have been busy bees as usual in Junior DRB. The children started off the week by writing a 
diary entry about they’d been doing during their week off school. Lots of children spent time 
enjoying the sun at either a local beach or in a swimming pool in their garden. We were very 
lucky with the weather!  
In English, the children are continuing to learn about letter writing. This week, we focused on 
informal letters. This gave the perfect opportunity for them to designed and write their own 
postcard. The children posted their postcards at the postbox outside school.  
The children have also been learning the importance of road safety. We spent some time in 
the classroom, discussing Road safety rules, before heading out to the road. Mrs Rigg, initially 
modelled, crossing the road, keeping the road safety rules in mind. Following this, Mrs Rigg 
walked across the road with each child. In the junior DRB, we know how important it is to 
keep safe on the road. 
The week ended by the inspirational artist Jay Wheeler, founder of Love artGlobal, visiting us 
once again. This time, we had the honour of graffiti tagging an external school wall - make 
sure you come and take a look (it’s on the Year 3/4 yard). 



Whole school attendance this week   93.4% 

Class attendance winners  Year 2  98.2% 

Well done to all the children who were in school every day.  

Attendance has dipped due to a number of families taking 

children out of school for holidays.  Please don’t book term-

time holidays as children miss valuable learning and may 

struggle to catch up. 

Class Attendance 

Reception 90.8% 

Year 1 98.2% 

Year 2 94.8% 

Year 3 89.9% 

Year 4 97.8% 

Year 5 90.0% 

Year 6 92.6% 





Dear Parent or Guardian 

The May “Eat to Meet 2” Half Term programme starts on the 29
th

 May and there are lots of great activities happening 

over the school holidays.  Children and young people, from reception to age 16, who are eligible for benefits related 

free school meals, will be able to access hundreds of activities throughout the half term holidays including specific 

provision available for children with SEND or additional needs, at no cost. There’s a great range of activities across 

the city including boxing, football, music, dance, cycling, cooking, discos, films, bowling, arts and crafts, drama, a 

make up course, trips out and much more!  Every day there will be a range of fabulous meals available with many 

schemes holding family events as well. 

To find out where your nearest scheme is click on this link https://merseyplay.com/may-half-term-eat-to-meet/ or go to 
https://www.merseyplay.com and click on the May half term activities link.  

When you have chosen the activity/scheme you will need to contact that organisation to book a place.  Each organisa-

tion will have either a telephone number, email address or online booking system.  If your child has any additional 

needs or dietary requirements then please discuss this with the organisation when you book.  There is no central 

booking system so please read the details of the programmes on the website and contact the providers directly. 

• If you want to know how to register or how to check if your child is eligible for free school meals then please 

click on the link https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

•  You will need your national insurance number or an asylum seekers support number. 

• If you are struggling with the cost of living then please click: https://www.liverpool.gov.uk/cost-of-living/  

• If you’re more than 10 weeks pregnant or have a child under 4, you may be entitled to get help to buy healthy 

food and milk. Click on the link to find out how to register https://www.healthystart.nhs.uk/  

Liverpool City Council is working with Mersey Play Action Council, Sutton Croft and the local schools, voluntary and 

community organisations, and childcare providers to deliver the Half Term Activity programme.   

The Family Information and SEND Directory also provides a wealth of useful information and support for families - 

FISD. 

Regards 

Sally Dobbing 

Sally Dobbing - HAF Project Manager 

A letter from Liverpool City Council... 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmerseyplay.com%2Fmay-half-term-eat-to-meet%2F&data=05%7C01%7CDobbingS%40liverpoolcity.mail.onmicrosoft.com%7C4a3cd2eff277457d489608db47367667%7C270f62b38ca44d638a80ffcb1f61fe04%7C1%7C0%7C638182
https://www.merseyplay.com
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.liverpool.gov.uk/cost-of-living/
https://www.healthystart.nhs.uk/
https://fisd.liverpool.gov.uk/kb5/liverpool/fsd/home.page




 

5th—16th June Y4 Multiplication Tables check (keep practising!) 

12th—16th June Y1 Phonics Screening Check  

Fri 16th June  Revd Tom and friends Assembly 

22nd-23rd June Y5 & 6 trip to Chester 

3rd—7th July  Houses Theme Week 

Wed 5th July  Y6 Secondary transition day 

Wed 5th July  Nursery Intake evening 

Fri 7th July   Knottyashtonbury Festival! 

Wed 12th July  Reception Intake evening 

Fri 14th July  Y6 Leavers’ Evening : play and awards 

Wed 19th July  End of Term  



The latest edition of the Liverpool Parenting Newsletter is here. 

https://sway.office.com/yaQ6W3itHm4L9gTU?ref=Link 
ou will find new information about local support available for families and 
children in Liverpool, along with information regarding events and activities 
on offer running from March to May 2023.   
 
We have also been sent information about Family Learning and Engagement 
Courses run by LCC Adult Learning Service.  This can be found on our school 
website, link here: 
https://knotty-ash-primary-school.secure-primarysite.net/family-information-
and-support/ 
 
For families in receipt of benefits related free school meals, there are a varie-
ty of activities over the Easter break, all of which are free and include a meal: 
https://merseyplay.com/easter-haf-holiday-activities-food/ 
 
Locally, St John’s Church offer a range of community groups and activities for 
families: 
https://www.stjohnsknottyash.org/our-community 
 
There’s also a range of groups and activities available at Yew Tree Children’s 

Centre for parents whose children are 0-5 years.  

https://liverpool.gov.uk/children-and-families/early-years-and-childcare/

childrens-centres/yew-tree-childrens-centre/ 

https://sway.office.com/yaQ6W3itHm4L9gTU?ref=Link


For a range of local services  -  info@localsolutions.org.uk  

Parenting 

Solihull Free Online Parenting Courses are now available on a mobile app.  Go to the 

website: https://inourplace.co.uk/  and enter the access code PURPLEBIN to register 

for any of the FREE parenting programmes Or download the Free app and do a 

course on your mobile device at your own pace.  

Early Communications—a language enrichment group (Wednesday mornings) for 2-3 

year-olds at Stoneycroft Children’s Centre.  www.stoneycroftchildrenscentre.co.uk/  

The Drive is a local community centre offering a range of activities for family 

members, old and young.  They also run weekly food clubs and provide breakfast/

lunch to families during school holidays. https://www.the-drive.org/home 

 

Domestic Abuse 

For support around domestic abuse  -  https://worstkeptsecret.org.uk/ 

If you are worried about anything affecting your own  or your children’s safety or 

wellbeing, please get in touch in confidence and we’ll be able to signpost you to 

support. 

 

For more advice and support, follow us on Twitter @Knotty_Families 

 

mailto:info@localsolutions.org.uk
http://www.stoneycroftchildrenscentre.co.uk/

